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November 1, 2002

Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is an ordinance that relates to our effort to transfer parks to cities, which proposes a new policy with respect to parks formerly owned by King County.  This proposal has been developed with the support and involvement of Councilmembers Edmonds and Patterson, the City of Seattle, Bellevue, and the Suburban Cities Association.  

As you know, the County has transferred over 100 parks to cities in the last decade.  Historically, it has been our policy to condition such transfers by prohibiting cities from charging differential fees to non-residents at former County-owned parks.  I believe that as we move towards a new vision of the County park system, it is appropriate that we revisit this policy.  In light of the fiscal contributions we are asking Cities to make as they assume ownership of our parks, we are now negotiating transfer agreements without this prohibition.  Indeed, the recently approved Juanita Beach Park transfer agreement reflects this new approach.  

I am asking that the Council take action to bring our prior transfers into consistency with this new approach.  However, amending over 100 interlocal agreements is not practical, given the press of the business before the Council.  Instead, this attached ordinance states our intent to not enforce the prohibition on differential fees incorporated in prior transfer agreements, to the extent that a city (1)  ensures any differential fees imposed at a former County park are reasonably related to the city taxpayer contribution in support of that park, and (2)  their intent that any city park fee waivers or scholarships based on an inability to pay will be granted regardless of residency.

In our ongoing major effort to transfer all remaining in-city parks, we have been approached by a number of cities that have told us the differential fee prohibition is a serious deterrent to their willingness to assume operating responsibility for parks.  Specifically, where local tax dollars are being used to keep a park open, cities believe that it is appropriate that this local taxpayer contribution be reflected in fees charged.  Having met with representatives from the City of Seattle, Bellevue, and Suburban Cities on this matter, together with Councilmembers Patterson and Edmonds, I have directed staff that ongoing negotiations with cities should reflect this change, as well as to prepare the enclosed ordinance.  As noted, this change in policy was incorporated into the agreement transferring Juanita Beach Park to Kirkland.  It will be included as well in all subsequent park and pool transfer agreements I forward this year.

I appreciate your favorable consideration of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources & Parks


Karen Reed, Special Project Coordinator, DNRP

Ken Bounds, City of Seattle


Diane Carlson City of Bellevue


Deborah Eddy, Suburban Cities Association

